

Call to order

Forest Hill Garden Club

Minutes for Monday, January 7, 2019

President Yen Bachmeier called the meeting to order at 11:30 AM. Yen thanked Ingeborg McGlynn and Pansy Waller for providing the refreshments for the meeting.

Attendees:

Yen Bachmeier, Kathe Farrell, Ingeborg McGlynn, Darlene Hartman, Pansy Waller, Angela Carnegie, Sima Talai, Clorinda Aldrich, Louise Bacigalupi, Anna Bolechowski and Nancy Hagosian.

Members not in attendance

Members not in attendance included Nancy Butte, Toni Buckley, Eva Monroe and Kathleen Fong.

Approval of minutes

The meeting was called to order - by Yen Bachmeier at 11:30 AM. The minutes of November 5, 2018, were read and approved.

Yen revisited the name change of the Forest Hill Garden Club to Social Club and Forest Hill Garden Club. The members unanimously voted that the name continue to be Forest Hill Garden Club and Social Club versus Social Club and Forest Hill Garden Club.

Sima would be sending a get well card to Toni Buckley. Nancy Hagosian requested that a get well card be also sent to Michele Jackson.

Yen reported that the Forest Hill Garden Club membership now stands at 70 members.

Yen, also reported that she has created an on-line history of member events, where members can look at their pictures on-line.

Reports

Darlene Hartman presented the Treasurer's Report. Beginning balance as of January 7, 2019 was \$10,594.18. Total Expenditures were - \$2,493.14. Savings Account balance as of January 7, 2019 was \$2,398.45. The Checking Account balance was \$8,195.73. The Treasurer's report was approved.

FHGC wrapped up 2018 with a fabulous holiday dinner party held Monday, December 2, 2018. The FHGC members were very grateful for the fine job that Sima Talai and her crew did in executing a fine party for the members and guests. A good time was had by all. Sima requested that a donation be given to one of her favorite charities - Diaspora Art Connection. Kathe Farrell made a motion that \$400 be made to this charity. The motion was passed.

Yen Bachmeier reported that there are a total of 70 paid members. Nancy Hagosian and Anna Bolechowski presented the House report. They have organized the kitchen so that it is more efficient and it was recommended that FHGC do quality control on supplies and that labels are placed on coffee and sugar supplies and that such items such as linen napkins and flatware be placed in the upstairs closet space designated for the FHGC.

Upcoming Events on Calendar:

At the General Meeting a horticulturist from Sloat Garden Center will provide a talk on how to care for your plants and garden. This event will be hosted by Ingeborg McGlynn. In February a presentation will be given by JR Neurge on 'The Art of Hat Wearing'.

K 1			business			
		, r		CI	n	
17	-	/ L	u	ISI	ш	

None

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 PM

Pansy P. Waller

Secretary

Date of approval